
 
 

SAFETY RECALL! 
 
 

 
Mattel, in cooperation with the United States 
Consumer Product Safety Commission is voluntarily 
recalling an accessory part of item number J9472 
Barbie® Doll and Tanner™ containing a small 
powerful magnet. This magnet can fall out – 
undetected to parents and caregivers.  
 
The magnet can be swallowed or aspirated by 
young children or placed by a child in their nose or 
ears. When more than one magnet is swallowed, 
the magnets can attract to each other and cause 
intestinal perforation, infection or blockage, which 
can be fatal. Aspiration to the lungs requires 
immediate surgery. Magnets placed in the nose or 
ears can cause swelling and be difficult to remove. 
 
Please check your home, play areas and toys 
for any loose or liberated magnets – remove 
these from the reach of children and contact the 
local Mattel office to arrange return. 
 
The affected part involved in this recall is the 
blue scooper with a magnet at the tip, which is used to pick up the plastic-coated metal pellets 
(the pellets are not magnets). 
 
Please examine the end of the blue scooper. If a silver metal tip is revealed your product is 
affected and you should return your scooper to us for a replacement. If your scooper has a 
white plastic tip, you are not affected by this recall. If your scooper is purple, you are not 
affected by this recall. 
 
 


